
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’.  

28th March 2025 - Our “Value for life” is “Forgiveness.                   
Forgive and you will be forgiven". Luke 6:37 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
          
 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       

Dear all, 

Easter is on its way, this week has been jam packed, children have been focussed on learning and 

we have been enjoying the lunchtime sunshine while its lasts. Our Class 3 children have been 

telling me how much they are enjoying their swimming lessons at Leigh Sports Village and it is so 

much closer to us than Woolston so they are getting extra time to enjoy.  

There were lots of squeals around school when children had to locate 30 images for our New Hope 

Orphanage fundraising morning, if you have any sponsorship pennies, please send them in as soon 

as possible so we can reveal how much we raised. I sponsored every child in school for 20p…so I’m 

adding my pennies to the pot 😊 Prizes to be given on Monday.  

We are hoping that you enjoyed our Easter Bingo – thanks for                                                              

the lovely hot pot courtesy of Ms Appleton and our lovely                                                                      

caller Amy. Next week we have the PAN performance and of course                                                       

our Easter bonnet parade alongside celebration of the real meaning                                                       

of Easter. Lots to celebrate and enjoy together. Mrs Mowbray 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

    We are a church  

school… celebrating British 

 values…We are Proud of you. 
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Week in pictures…  

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

EYFS: fire! 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 2: Writing 

 

  

 

 

Class 3: PAN Artwork 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 4: Writing 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

           
 

 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Glazebury Governors 
 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mr S Sharma 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey, Dave Clifton 
 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  
Do you think you might like to be a Governor …let us know. 
 

 

 

 

    

Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus …  

Our Trust sponsored children… 

Part of our Glazebury family. 

Thank you for our fundraising day. 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

‘Peep into Glazebury History from Logbooks - We are in possession of our school logbooks that date 

back to July 8th 1873, before we were even in our school building in 1882. We thought we would 

share some of the accounts with you each week. 

   

 

 

1905-27th February- Shrove Tuesday half day holiday and heavy snowstorm caused poor 

attendance. 

1905-20th August – Dispatched notice of holidays to HMI. 

1906-Sept 10th Punished John W Wright for playing truant, this is the first case for over 

two years.                                                                                                                                                   
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Chat Café – Wednesday 2nd April  

 

Chat Café is taking place at school from 9am to 11am on Wednesday 2nd April. Our children are doing 

their PAN performance especially for all to enjoy. Come along and have a chat with friends, over a 

tea/coffee and cake. 

  

 

 

 

 

Arete 

Year 6 Residential 

WOW! – what an amazing week our year 6 had on their residential to Arete. The sun shone and we were 

very proud of every one of our year 6 children as they all took part and embraced every challenge and 

activity there was. What a lot of laughs they had along the way. 

                      
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

DEADLINE Monday 31st March 2025 

                      Warrington Borough Council School Meals               

We appreciate most families pay on time or in advance for school meals, however on the odd occasion 

ParentPay accounts can go into arrears. I know you work with us to ensure this doesn’t happen Warrington 

Borough Council have asked that we share with all our families that next Monday 31/3/25 it is their 

financial year end and ask that no-one is in arrears for school meals as at the close of the school day or 

the outstanding balance appears as a debt to the school. Thanks in advance for ensuring your accounts 

are up to date. 

 

 

          
  

Ruan recently joined Manchester Lions 

Football Club. He got this trophy on 

Monday after his training session for 

being "trainer of the week."  This was due 

to the effort that he showed, the skills he 

improved on and the new skills that he 

learned. Well done Ruan we are proud of 

you. 

 

Many of our children take part in a whole 
wide range of activities outside school. 
Football, music, dancing, gymnastics, rugby, 
karate to name but a few. We would like to 
hear about their achievements, share with our 
Glazebury family via our weekly newsletter. 
So, we can all be aware and proud of our 
children’s achievements.  Please can you 
speak to or email the school office 
Glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk with their 
achievements and we can include them in our 
newsletter. 

Easter Bingo. 

Thank you to all that supported this event by donating 

Easter eggs or attending the event last night. 

A fun night was had by all. Thanks to Amy who did a 

great job as Bingo caller and Sue for her lovely 

homemade hotpot. This event was great fun and raised 

an amazing £370 in the process.  

Thank you. 

 

  
Easter Special Menu 

See our School Kitchen special Easter menu, being 

served next Thursday. 

 
 
 
 
 

           

Facebook and Instagram  

We are launching new Facebook and Instagram school social media. Watch this space! Once we have 

updated all our consents we will inform you of the launch date. 
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Parent Survey 

Your views are important to us. HAVE YOUR SAY… 

If you haven’t already done so, please can you complete the Parent/Carer Survey.  Access the survey 

via the following link or scanning the QR code. This link will be live until Monday 31st March. 

Glazebury CE Primary School (Parent/Carer Survey 2024-2025) 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Bonnet / Easter Egg Competition 

Friday 4th April 

Nursery, Reception, Year 1 
and Year 2.  We look forward to seeing your Easter 
bonnet creations, please bring into school on 
Thursday morning. We will be holding an Easter 
Bonnet Parade in the hall at 9:15am, parent/carers 
welcome to attend.  There will be prizes for most 
original in each year group. 

Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 – children are 
encouraged to take part in the decorate an egg 
competition, entries to be brought in Thursday 
morning and judging will take place at some point 
during the afternoon.  Prizes will be given per year 
group.   
 

 

 

 

 

Easter Church Service at All Saints 
Church, Glazebury 
Hope you can join us at our Easter Church 
Service by Canon Bob next Friday 4th April.  
The service is 2:45pm, if you can assist us 
to walk the children to church, please come 
to school at 2:30pm. Children from 
Reception to Year 6 will all be attending 
church. 
 

 

 
 

Little Saints Church 

Little Saints are holding their next get 

together is Saturday 5th April in the school 

community garden. Come along and enjoy 

craft, stories and snacks older siblings are 

welcome to come and help too.  

All welcome. 

 

 

School Closure for Easter Holidays 

Please note we close at usual time next Friday 4th 

April and re-open on Tuesday 22nd April after the 

Easter break.  I hope you all have a wonderful Easter 

break and let’s hope for lots of good weather and then 

we can all get out and about and enjoy the outdoors 

and some sunshine. 

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember we are a nut free school. 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=U9gdjHaqak6KIGKwmO0Z-IGcKVMxveJPn7MFfZTyx21UNklGOEJGQ0o0UjNIUkc5U1pYMjA3SEIxNSQlQCNjPTEu


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

24th March - Florence 
 

 

 

 

 

PAN Exhibition 2025  

PAN Exhibition - our wonderful exhibition created by Class 3 will be displayed from Saturday 
29th March until Tuesday 22nd April 2025, please see attached parent’s guide for location, our 
school can be found at number 6. Please come and see our art in our community. 
 
Our thanks go to Mrs Goman, and all the classes in school for creating this artwork, we are 
very proud of you all. 
 

 

 

 

 

  

School Weathervane 

One of our families Great Grandfather Tony Jones has 

painted this lovely picture for our school which we will 

treasure and put on display for all to see. 

We wanted to share this amazing painting that has 

been gifted to school -It’s a rendition of our school 

weathervane that is on top of the school bell tower.  

THANK YOU 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

     
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Head Teacher Award  
 

 

Eleanor 

for sharing books with friends.  

We are proud of you. 

Spencer 

for showing kindness and caring and giving 

great hugs. 

James 

for excellent learning behaviour in phonic 

reading 

Szymon 

for being so polite, with wonderful manners. 

I am so proud of you. 

Elsie 

for wonderful singing in Praise Worship. 

Beautiful. 

Riley 

for showing a mature attitude in the dining 

hall. 

Thomas 

for showing interest and wonderful learning in 

science. 

Tyler 

for recognising reading is at the heart of our 

school. 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Personal Development Award 

 

 

 

Amarber 

for having a really great week at nursery. 

Ella 

for always being a ray of sunshine. 

Charlie 

for excellent listening sharing his knowledge and 

being a star. 

Ruan 

for excellent letter formation and writing a lovely 

story. 

Shea 

for his increasingly positive learning behaviour 

and effort in all he does. 

George 

for his personal development in expressing and 

managing emotions in such a mature way. 

Thomas 

for always trying his best. 

Holly 

for her hard work and determination at Arete.  

 

 

       

School Lunchtime Award 

Caleb for trying his best with his lunches. 

 

 

 

 
 

Golden Tickets  

  Nursery – Heidi, Gabriella, Luca, Alvey, Tadhg, Amelia. 

   Reception – Ava-Phoenix, George, Gracie, India, Mila, Tilly, Ella, Spencer, Sofia, Eleanor, Joe, Oscar, 

Rafe, Heilen. 

  Class 2-1 – Florence, Harry P, Harry W, Clark, Inez, Henry. 

   Class 2-2 – Henry, Ruan, Alice x 2, Genevieve, Fynn, Ethan, Silver-Savannah. 

   Class 3 – Guinevere, Betty, Rosie, Harriet, Sienna, Chloe, Caleb, Shea, William, Jayden, Alex, Riley, 

George, Spencer, Jessica, Annabelle, Lucy, Elsie, Charlie.  

   Class 4 – Dexter, Eva, Gemima, Holly, Jack, Jaxx, Lewis, Lucy, Oliver A, Oliver C, Oliver G, Olivia, Violet, 

Xanthe. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 95.8%. 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 24th March 2025. 

Attendance in our classes 

Miss Carroll - Reception attendance 92% 

Miss Foster - Year 1 attendance 100% Well done! 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 99.3% 

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 100% Well done! 

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 100% Well done! 

Mr Sharma - Year 5 attendance 96.9%  

Mr Sharma - Year 6 attendance 95.6%  

Is my child too ill for school? 
It can be tricky deciding whether to keep your child off school or nursery when they are unwell. 
There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries, these say when children should be kept 
off school and when they shouldn't.  https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school 
If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone school or nursery           
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